
 
 

 
BRAZOS ISD REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES (Unofficial)   

February 19, 2013 

 
1.  The Brazos ISD Board of Trustees held a regular meeting on  

Tuesday, February 19, 2013 in the Brazos ISD Central Administration 
Board Room.  President Charles Dostal called the meeting to order at 
7:30 PM, and declared a quorum.  Other members present included 
Michael Scearce, Tamara Mager, Myles Marek, Glen Blahuta, Matt Demny, 
and Joyce M. Stavinoha. President Charles Dostal gave the invocation 
followed by the pledge of allegiance.  
  2.  A moment of silence was held for Atlee Grace Boone, 
granddaughter of Brazos High School teacher, Debra LeBouf and Mildred 
Repka, mother of Brazos Elementary Cafeteria cook, Eugenia Kulhanek, 
and for Barbara Mayo, former Brazos ISD aide.  
  3.   Felix Martinez II signed up for public participation as allowed 
by policy BED to discuss the charges for using the lights at the high 

school for the Brazos Little League.       
  4.  No one signed up for student related issues as per HB 1226.      
  5.  Matt Demny moved with a second by Tamara Mager to approve the 
regular board meeting minutes for January 22, 2013 and the special 
board meeting minutes for February 4, 2013.  The motion carried 
unanimously.  
  6.  Michael Scearce moved with a second by Joyce M. Stavinoha to 
approve the payment of bills with Michael Scearce abstaining on check 
number 024685 to Visa in the amount of $947.99. The motion carried 
unanimously.  
  7.  The board opened seven bid proposals from various vendors for 
the air conditioner units at the high school.  Superintendent Jack 
Ellis will do a spreadsheet on the proposals and send it out to the 
board.  No action was taken.  

  8.  The board discussed the stadium renovation and the legal 
ramifications for ADA compliance.  The superintendent will contact an 
architect about the plans and will discuss with him about a variance 
on the elevator to the press box.  No action was taken.  
  9.  Brazos Middle School Principal, Clay Hudgins, presented bid 
proposals to the board for installation of cameras at Brazos Middle 
School.  The board decided to wait on approval until later when there 
was a better estimate of final budget levels.  The cameras are non-
budgeted items.    
  10.  The superintendent gave several draft calendars for the 2013-
2014 school year for the board to review and this item will be on next 
month’s agenda.  
  11.  Matt Demny moved with a second by Myles Marek to adopt a summer 
program for grades 6-12 at a cost of $200 per semester as presented by 
Superintendent Jack Ellis.  The motion carried unanimously.  

  12.  The campuses have reviewed safety precautions and procedures on 
each campus.  The Safety Center is booked solid and cannot do our 
safety audit and the Region VI Center does not have a safety review 
team.   
  13.  Superintendent Jack Ellis gave a report on the preliminary 
property values.  They are up about $25,000,000 but the state will 
lower their contribution.  We are down about 20 students from last 
year but we have good attendance.   
  



 
 
 
 
  14.  Superintendent Jack Ellis said we have received over 65 

applications for the athletic director job.  Brazos Middle School 
Principal Clay Hudgins said that 13 interviews have been scheduled and 
they will bring 3 or 4 candidates to the board.  
  15.  Superintendent Ellis distributed the STAAR report to the board 
and will review and summarize the report at the March board meeting.  
  16.  The superintendent gave a legislative report to the board.  
  17.  The track is okay for this year but will need to be looked at 
by the new athletic director.   
  18.  No action was taken on changing the board meeting in March.  
  19.  Glen Blahuta moved with a second by Michael Scearce to adopt 
the resolution between Santa Fe Independent School District and other 
participating districts to give us some more buying power and options.  
The motion carried unanimously.  (Resolution attached). 
  20.  Superintendent Jack Ellis stated that we will host the Texas 

Independence Run again this year and the monies will be used to buy 
teacher and staff appreciation gifts.  
  21.  There were no review items and the various reports were 
enclosed in the board packets.  
  22.  Matthew Demny moved with a second by Joyce M. Stavinoha to 
recede the motion made on February 21, 2012 to charge Brazos Little 
League $250 a day to turn on lights at the Brazos High School baseball 
or softball fields when they use them.  The motion carried unanimously 
six to one.  Board member, Michael Scearce opposed.   
Matthew Demny moved with a second by Myles Marek to recover our cost 
and charge the Brazos Little League per kilowatt, a minimum 3 hour 
usage that will be established by reviewing the smart meter charges.  
The motion carried unanimously.   
 23.  There were no future agenda items. If you need something put on 

the agenda call Superintendent, Jack Ellis or Board President, Charles 
Dostal.  
President Charles Dostal closed the meeting for executive session as 
allowed by Texas Government Code Sections 551.071-551.084, inclusive 
at 9:08 PM, February 19, 2013. 
President Charles Dostal opened the meeting at 9:50 PM, February 19, 
2013 and certified that there was no variance from the posted agenda 
in executive session.  
  24. Superintendent Jack Ellis informed the board that Milton 
Speckmaier is retiring as Director of Maintenance/Transportation on 
June 28, 2013 and Brazos High School teacher/coach Joel Evatt is 
resigning at the end of the school year.   
A.  Michael Scearce moved with a second by Glen Blahuta to extend one 
year contracts to principals, Lyle Ebner, Clay Hudgins, Giselle 
Castorena and Special Ed Director Jeanne Young as recommended by 

administration. The motion failed 4 to 3.  Voting for:  Michael 
Scearce, Tamara Mager and Glen Blahuta.  Voting against:  Charles 
Dostal, Joyce M. Stavinoha, Matt Demny, and Myles Marek.  
B.  Michael Scearce moved with a second by Tamara Mager to release 
current athletic director from his contract.  The motion carried 
unanimously.  
C.  Myles Marek moved with a second by Tamara Mager to hire Stan Labay 
as interim athletic director.  The motion carried unanimously.  
  



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 25.  After having completed all agenda items, President Charles 
Dostal adjourned the meeting at 9:50 PM, February 19, 2013.           
                                  
 
 


